
Resolution No. 
 

STOCKTON CITY COUNCIL 
 

RESOLUTION APPROVING FINDINGS, APPROPRIATING FUNDS, AND AWARDING 
A PROFESSIONAL SERVICES CONTRACT FOR THE INSTALL LEFT-TURN 
SIGNALS AT THREE INTERSECTIONS, PROJECT NO. PW1901/FEDERAL 
PROJECT NO. HSIPL-5008(183)  
 

On February 12, 2020, the City advertised a Request for Proposals (RFP) for 
design of the Install Left-Turn Signals at Three Intersections, Project No. PW1901/Federal 
Project No. HSIPL-5008(183).  Two proposals were received.  A survey of consultants 
indicated that re-advertising would yield more responses; and 

 
On March 23, 2020, the City re-advertised an RFP for design of the Install  

Left-Turn Signals at Three Intersections, Project No. PW1901/Federal Project No.  
HSIPL-5008(183).  Four proposals were received; and 
 

The project will enhance safety and upgrade traffic signals at the intersections of 
March Lane and McGaw Street, El Dorado Street and Robinhood Drive, and El Dorado 
Street and Benjamin Holt Drive to current standards, improving vehicle and pedestrian 
safety, and traffic signal timing; and 

 
After review of the proposals, it was determined that Kimley-Horn and Associates, 

Inc. has the necessary knowledge, experience, and staff to perform the required work.  
Staff negotiated a fee of $74,496.86 with Kimley-Horn and Associates, Inc. for design 
services; now, therefore, 
 

BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF STOCKTON, AS 
FOLLOWS: 
 

1. The City Council awards a Professional Services Contract between the City 
of Stockton and Kimley-Horn and Associates, Inc., in the amount of $74,496.86, and the 
City Manager is authorized and directed to execute same, a copy of which is attached as 
Exhibit 1 and incorporated by this reference. 

 
2. The City Council appropriates funds in the amount of $22,140.00 from the 

Proportionate Share account to the Install Left-Turn Signals at Three Intersections project 
(PW1901). 

 
3. Pursuant to Stockton Municipal Code (SMC) section 3.68.070, the City 

Council approves the following findings in support of an exception to the competitive 
bidding process: 
 

a. The City does not have sufficient staff to design this project. 



 
b. Use of the RFP process is appropriate for this Professional Services 

Contract because it relies on the evaluation of professional qualifications 
and performance as the basis for selection of a vendor. Use of the 
criteria helps ensure selection of a vendor that will provide the highest 
quality professional service which is in the public interest. 

 
c. The City negotiated a contract following solicitation of competitive 

proposals in accordance with SMC section 3.68.070.A.3. 
 

3. The City Manager is hereby authorized to take whatever actions are 
necessary and appropriate to carry out the purpose and intent of this Resolution. 
 

PASSED, APPROVED, and ADOPTED   September 29, 2020 . 
 
 
 
             
       MICHAEL D. TUBBS  

Mayor of the City of Stockton 
 
ATTEST: 
 
 
      
ELIZA R. GARZA, CMC 
City Clerk of the City of Stockton 
 

 


